
 
 

B-Dawg’s Buzz by Brenda Post, Secretary 

Before you read any further, know that permission was obtained before this article was printed. 
 Years ago, the mention of the name Marilynn De Boer kind of scared me. For those of you 
who know Marilynn, she has a reputation that may proceed her. She has her opinions on certain things 
and she is not afraid to tell you how she feels about a situation whether you have asked her her opinion 
or not. She is bold; and for me, was intimidating. She would call to the church office and tell you what 
she thought of something that had happened in church. I was afraid of her and those phone calls for a 
long time. I never knew what to say to her when she called in, and I never reacted in the correct man-
or. I had made a judgment about Marilynn, and that opinion that I had made about her lasted for years.  
 I don’t want you to think that Marilynn made a habit of calling into church to voice her opin-
ions on thing because that wasn’t the case. And I wish I could pin point when my relationship with 
Marilynn changed, but change it has. Maybe I have grown up. More likely, is that I allowed God into 
this relationship. I started talking to her, I mean really talking to her, when she would come to Bible 
Study on Tuesday afternoons. Over time, when Marilynn called in, I no longer “feared” the phone call. 
We would discuss little things, unimportant things, but communication started between us. 
 Those infrequent phone calls turned into more frequent phone calls. Those little discussions 
turned into bigger, more personal discussions. We now talk with one another once a week for sure. 
The women who once intimidated me became my friend. When good-bye’s are spoken, “I love you 
Marilynn,” are my parting words to her. I love her opinions, her outspokenness, her boldness. I love 
the way I can laugh at her stories and the way she tells them to me. She has become a part of my week 
and my life. 
 First impressions are like scars—you can get them quickly, but it takes you quite a while to 
get rid of them (if you ever do). Many people base their whole opinion of someone on something as 
flimsy as a first impression. A quick glance at others—the way they dress, the way they talk, how they 
act and countless other small details—can form our decision about whether we want to get to know 
them or avoid them. That’s a whole lot of power for a mere first impression. First impressions don’t 
tell the circumstances behind what you’re seeing. You don’t know the hearts of the individuals—only 
God does. First impressions are only brief impressions that cover up long stories. They are often not 
accurate and can, in fact, be quite poisonous—to yourself and those you judge. We must go beyond 
first impressions.  
 First impressions are usually formed quickly. Within the first 30 seconds of meeting a person, 
we already have an inner reaction to that person. I am thankful that I didn’t let my first impression of 
Marilynn be my last impression of Marilynn. I would have missed out on an opportunity to get to 
know and love her. But that also gets me thinking, “How many Marilynn De Boer’s have we (you and 
I) missed out on in our lives?” What opportunities have we missed. There is a reason why throughout 
the Bible God cautions us and commands us to not judge others. (John 7:24 "Do not judge according 
to appearance, but judge with righteous judgment.", Matthew 7:1-2 " Do not judge so that you will 
not be judged. "For in the way you judge, you will be judged; and by your standard of measure, it will 
be measured to you. ", and Romans 2:1-3 Therefore you have no excuse, everyone of you who passes 
judgment, for in that which you judge another, you condemn yourself; for you who judge practice the 
same things. And we know that the judgment of God rightly falls upon those who practice such things. 
But do you suppose this, O man, when you pass judgment on those who practice such things and do 
the same yourself, that you will escape the judgment of God?”)  
 In 1 John 3:23 it says, “And this is his command: to believe in the name of his Son, Jesus 
Christ, and to love one another as he commanded us.” We are to love. It seems so simple.  
 

1 Corinthians 13:13: And now these three remain: faith, hope and love.  
But the greatest of these is love. 
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Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily and 
Go with Him to share His love. Words from Pastor Luke 

 As I sit here this morning there are many things going through my mind about what I should 

write to you this month.  What’s running through my head are some of the steps we are taking forward, 

growing disciples, continuing to look for a youth pastor, and the purchasing of property.  I see all these 

as signs of the Holy Spirit at work within this congregation.  On the other hand, my thoughts have 

been on General Synod and the issues that will be discussed.  The big one is on same-sex marriage and 

how will our denomination, classis and churches respond.  On Sunday June 5, I will be addressing this 

issue in my sermon. 

 With all that is happing I am reminded of one beautiful and awesome thing.  God is in control.  

When we walk in a relationship with Christ one of the hardest things to do is let go and let God.  We 

want to be in charge, we want to have control, we want to determine our outcome.  Often when we try 

and take control we find ourselves struggling, hurting, and failing.  We get disappointed, frustrated and 

depressed.  Often when we seek control we hurt those around us causing damage to friendships, fami-

lies and others.  But, God shows us something different. 

 Personally, I daily need to remind myself that it is not my will that needs to be done but my 

Heavenly Fathers.  There are times when I maybe want it my way, or I am the one who needs to make 

the decision.  There are times when circumstances I can’t control bother me because I want to do 

something with it.   That’s why I need to remind myself that I need to trust in God. 

 Often in my ministry I deal with people who are hurting, struggling and seeking direction.  I 

don’t have the answers but I know some who does.  That someone is Jesus Christ.   One of my favorite 

passage of scripture is from Proverbs 3:5-6.  It says,  “Trust in the Lord with all you heart and lean not 

on your own understanding.  In all your ways acknowledge Him and he will make your paths straight.”  

I keep hearing those words, “Trust in the Lord”. “Trust in the Lord”. 

 I am always reminded of the story of Moses being called to lead the people out of slavery in 

Egypt.  When God had a conversation with him, Moses had all the excuses in the world as to why he 

was not qualified.  God’s response is the same message we all need to hear. That message was, “I 

don’t care what you can or can’t do, I simply need you to give me control.  When Moses recognized 

that everything changed.  Through Him we see the greatness of what God can do. 

 The same goes for this church.  When I came here as your pastor one of the things I have con-

stantly tried to remind myself is that this is God’s church.   It is my task as well as all of you to allow 

Him to take control of how we can most effectively do kingdom work and spread the gospel of Jesus 

Christ.  If we are seeking God’s direction and not our own we know in the end there will blessing.   

Pastor Luke 



 
 

From Rowland and Jan Van Es 

Mary* was so badly beaten by her husband that she ended up in the intensive care unit of the 

hospital. Her case was so severe that the courts determined that Mary and her children, eight 

year old Geoff, six year old Margaret, and baby Nelson, needed to be placed in protective cus-

tody. They were referred to the Philadelphia Women’s Crisis Centre in Nakuru, Kenya. This is 

one of only a handful of such centers in all of Kenya. With 45% of women between the ages of 

15 and 49 in Kenya having experienced either physical or sexual violence there is a great un-

met need in caring for and protecting abused women and girls. 

 The Philadelphia Women’s Crisis Centre can only accommodate 12 women at a time. 

Because the women are housed in a one room dormitory, Mary and her baby were placed 

there. Mary’s older children were placed in the boys and girls dormitories of the children’s 

home also run by the Philadelphia Centre. Some of the children there, like Geoff and Marga-

ret, were abused or neglected and needed to be removed from their homes, others are orphans. 

 In addition to providing shelter and physical care for those who have experienced 

abuse, the center also has counselors and social workers to help them overcome trauma and 

prepare to return to their communities. 

 The women are trained in a variety of income generating activities (IGAs) and there is 

a school for the children. Both the school and the IGA training are open to needy women and 

children from the nearby slums of Nakuru. 

 Last month about fifty students and staff from St. Paul’s University’s counseling and 

social work programs had a chance to visit Philadelphia Center. It was a long day (the bus left 

campus at 6 a.m. and returned at midnight), but it was worth it. The students were so excited to 

see how their chosen careers can really make a difference. The need for counselors and social 

workers in Kenya is overwhelming. Terrorism, violence, poverty, and illnesses like HIV/AIDS 

are all huge issues in Kenya. It is difficult enough to deal with the physical aspects of these 

social ills, let alone the emotional and psychological issues. The number of trained counselors 

and social workers in Kenya is very limited. 

 St. Paul’s University felt it was important to provide training in these areas from a 

Christian perspective. Over the last five years Jane and her colleagues in the faculty of social 

sciences have worked hard to develop these new programs. As the semester comes to a close it 

is rewarding to see some of our first students graduating with the skills they need to serve their 

neighbors as counsellors and social workers. 

 Many of our students are older and have come back to school driven by their own ex-

periences with such issues and a desire to help in a more meaningful way. For example, Nan-

cy, who just completed a degree in counseling, has worked with women in her church for 

many years.  

       Continued Next Page 

 

 

137. Elder/Deacon calling was discussed. 
Old Business: 
138. Heath De Jong gave a Youth/Education job position search team update. 
139. MMS to approve the Youth/Education search team a youth position only (upon approval of 
the job description from the administrative team.)  Motion Passed 
140. Motion to amend motion: To remove Admin. approval. Carried. 
141. MMS to suspend the motion until the Administrative Ministry Team has discussion.  
           Carried. 
142. MMS, move to present the job description as presented. Motion Carried 
143. MMS, motion to bring suspended motion back to the floor. Carried 
New Business: 
144. MMSC to approve an Easement for the City Electric Company to bury the electric cables 
for service to the church. 
145. Communion on May 8, 2016. 1st service: served 198; 2nd service served: 47. 
146. An RCA Special Council Report from General Synod was reviewed and discussed. 
147. MMSC to approve Heath De Jong to work toward being a Commissioned Pastor.  Sibley  
            First Reformed Church will recommend Heath to Classis. 
            For information: Pastor Luke and Heath De Jong attended a program on how to Disciple 
people to use their talents to minister.  The Elders and Deacons approved to enroll our church in 
this Discipleship Learning Community Program.  MMSC to approve this. This is a 2-year pro-
gram at a cost of $2,000. 
148. The house across the street to the south of the church has come up for sale.  Discussion was 
had regarding on whether or not we want to buy this property for future use. 
149. MMS to purchase this property for no more than $25,000.   Not carried. 
150. MMS to give the Property Committee authority to negotiate the purchase of this property 
for not more than $25,000. Carried. 
151. Treasurers Report was given by Derek Heronimus. 
152. Deacons report given. 
153. Elders minutes were read for information. 
154. MMSC to approve the minutes by title only. 
155. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Ken Loerts. 

Forgive and give as if it were your last opportunity. Love like there’s 
no tomorrow, and if tomorrow comes, love again. 

~Max Lucado  



 
 

Consistory Meeting 
May 16, 2016 

Elders Meeting, 5:30 pm                                                                          8 present, a quorum 
120. Pastor Luke opened with prayer. 
121. Membership changes: Baptism for Nash Gunnar Loerts was approved by email from the  
           Elders. Baptism took place on May 15, 2016. 
122. Elders shared on calls made this month. 
123. The constitutional question was asked of the Elders: Are there any members who need  
           spiritual care this month? 
124. Approval of Church use: 
125. MMSC to approve church use for Kelly and Rochelle Jacobsma on May 26th from 6-
9pm.   
           Rochelle would like to hold a piano recital for her students. 
126. MMSC to approve church use on June 25 for a group of people from First Reformed in  
           Sheboygan Falls, WI.  Ten people need to sleep at church for the night. 
127. Pastor Luke and Heath De Jong attended a meeting on how to develop a Discipleship  
            Learning Community program for churches.  Pastor Luke and Heath De Young pre-
sented  
            to us how the program works.  MMSC to enroll in this program starting this fall. 
128. MMSC to approve Heath De Jong to work toward becoming a Commissioned Pastor, 
            this would be a two-year program.  Heath will be recommended to Classis by the First  
            Reformed Church of Sibley, IA. for this position.  
129. Jahlyn De Jong came before the Elders to make Profession of Faith in the Lord Jesus 
Christ.  130. MMSC to accept her profession of faith. 
131. Our Marriage Policy was further discussed, tabled for further review. 
132. MMSC to approve the minutes. 
133. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Henry Fisher. 
 
Full Consistory Meeting  
7:15pm                                      15 present, a quorum                                                      
134. Pastor Luke opened the meeting with a devotional from 1 Cor. 12. and Eph. 4:11-12.     
          These passages deal with different gifts given to men to do the work of the Church.                           
          Pastor Luke then opened with prayer.  
135. Ministry Team reports were given: 
Outreach Ministry:   
136. MMSC to approve the following texts for the Trail & Pool plaques: 

2 Trail Plaques: Live in Faith    Enjoy God’s Creation 
     Walk in Love   First Reformed Church 
     First Reformed Church 

1 Bench Plaque: Rest in the Lord  
       Psalms 37:7 
       First Reformed Church 

1 Pool Paver Brick:  Glorify, Grow, Go            First Reformed Church 
 

 

 

She has seen how alcoholism and unemployment can lead to a cycle of abuse. Old patterns of 

patriarchy make it difficult for couples to have deep meaningful relationships. Parents and 

children also struggle to relate to one another as Kenyan society rapidly changes. It is Nancy’s 

desire to provide hope to these families in distress by working as a marriage and family coun-

selor. 

 Through your support and partnership with us as RCA mission coworkers, you are 

helping Nancy and other students like her at St. Paul’s University to fulfill their calling in 

meaningful ways. The Reformed Church in America has also set up a scholarship fund for 

needy students at St. Paul’s University. 

 If you would like to contribute online, please go to www.rca.org/vanes. Or, please send 

your check to the Reformed Church in America, 4500 60th Street SE, Grand Rapids, MI 

49512 and indicate “Kenya-St. Paul’s Scholarships” in the memo portion of your check. 

We would appreciate prayers for the following: 

 For the well-being of vulnerable women and children in Kenya 

 For St. Paul’s University students and staff who will begin the third term on May 11 

 For our safe travel to the U.S. and while we are on home service. 

 We look forward to reconnecting with family and friends over the summer. 

 Rowland and Jane 

*Names and details of Mary’s case have been changed to maintain privacy. 

ABOUT ROWLAND JR. & JANE VAN ES: St. Paul's University in Limuru, Kenya, is an inter-

national and ecumenical institution that prepares men and women for ministry in the Christian 

church and in society. Founded in 1903 as a divinity school, St. Paul's recently expanded to 

become a Christian university. In addition to doing theological studies, students can now earn 

a bachelor's degree in business administration. Rowland Van Es Jr., who has training in eco-

nomics and theology, teaches in both departments. Jane Van Es teaches sociology and psy-

chology at the bachelor's level and assists with the master's-level program in pastoral care 

and HIV/AIDS. Rowland and Jane served previously in Sierra Leone, Malawi, and the Gam-

bia. They have two daughters, Jenna and Michelle.  

God teaches us to love by putting some unlovely  

people around us. 

~Rick Warren 



 
 

June 5 West-David and Lesa Stofferan 
 Middle-Bob and Gladys Tiedeman 
 East-Bubba and Sharalyn Tjaden 
 
12 West-Brent and Chelsey Town/family 
 Middle-Greg and Tami Tracy/family 
 East-Lois Vande Berg and Randy Vande Berg 
 
19 West-Duane and Pam Vande Hoef 
 Middle-Paul and Phyllis Vander Linden 
 East-Harold and Shelia Van Der Sloot 
 
26 West-Mark and Kim Van Der Sloot/family 
 Middle-Helen Vander Veen and Geneva Wissink 
 East-Ger and Barb Van Diepen 

Nursery for June 9:00 am  

Nursery for June 11:00 am 

June 5: Lesa Stofferan and Jodene Kruse 
12: Kathy Verdoorn and Marcia Van Ruler 
19: Jennifer and Kailey Bruxvoort 
26: Brenda and Alyssa Wassman 

Greeters for June, 9 am 

June 5: Melissa Anderson and Melissa Langstraat 
12: Sarah Loerts and Megan Loerts 
19: Marvella and Britta Harberts 
26: Darcy Martinez and Tami Tracy  

“To love someone means to see them as God intended them.” 

~Fyodor Dostoyevsky 

 

 

2016 Graduates 

Adam Ackerman will be graduating from Sibley-Ocheyedan High School. He will be at-

tending Southeast Community College in Milford, NE for John Deere Technician School. He 

will begin work at John Deere in Lake Park when school is out and then attend college. 

Lexi Ackerman will be graduating from Sheldon Community High School.  

Jillian Bosma will be graduating from Sibley-Ocheyedan High School.  

Kailey Bruxvoort will be graduating from Sibley-Ocheyedan High School. Kailey will be 

attending USD in Vermillion, SD. She will major is music education and minor in Trumpet 

performance 

Evan Mehls will be graduating from Sibley-Ocheyedan High School. He will be attending 

Southeast Technical Institute in Sioux Falls this Fall planning to pursue a degree in Heating, 

Ventilation and Air Conditioning/Refrigeration.  

Ross Wiersma graduated a Master  of Science, Health & Kinesiology, from Nor theastern 

State University in Tahlequah, Oklahoma.  

News From The Youth Groups…. 

In May, our High School Remnant Group went to the Banquet in Sioux Falls and made and 

served a meal to 269 people. This was part of the “Love Out Loud” activities they have 

planned throughout the year. We thank them for their willingness to be the hands and feet of 

Jesus. 

In June, The High School Youth Group will be having a food stand at Risefest. This is the first 

time the youth group will be part of this huge weekend. Although it will be a fundraiser for 

their group, we ask for your prayers. There will be a lot of time and preparation from many 

people to get this off the ground and the youth will be working for 2 days at Risefest. Pray 

these youth will benefit from this experience and get to see God throughout this weekend. 

August 4-7, The Middle School Remnant Group will be going to Minneapolis for mini work 

trip. Plans are still being made, and we ask that you lift this weekend up in your prayers. More 

info to come at a later date!! 

Reminder: High School Remnant will meet on Sunday evenings throughout the summer . 

Times will vary depending on the activitiy. Please watch the bulletin for times!! 

Middle School Remnant meet the 1st and 3rd Wednesday’s of each month. In June they will 

meet on the 1st and on the 15th starting at 6:30 pm at FRC. 



 
 

Bible Word Search:  

PROPHETS 

E Z Z H N P I H H I Y Y U H K 

Z L E A J S C Y Q X D R D K U 

O I P I O O A R Z Q Q Q U K Z 

J B H M N Z T W N N R P Y W O 

E S A E A L U N O O Q C N A Q 

S L N R H H A R O B E D G Z I 

U A I E N I A G G A H D F Y G 

S A A J E A M R F D H A I M O 

H G H M A A B F B I X N B G Y 

P O U W P H H A I A S I E C Q 

U T K J O E L I S H A E W V R 

W H K L C Z E T N Y A L S O O 

W N O J I U Y S A O H E L O F 

U J P N U W D I H S R O C X M 

L N Y Q Y I W X E V C L Y K W 

JESUS ABRAHAM BARNABAS  DEBORAH  

NOAH AMOS   ENOCH  GIDEON  

HAGGAI  ISAIAH  JOEL  ELIJAH    

MOSES OBADIAH ZEPHANIAH  JEREMIAH 

DANIEL AARON  AZARIAH ELISHA 

JONAH 

 

 

Faith Bible Study will meet on Monday, June 20th. The leader will be Janelle 
and the hostess will be Helen. 

 

Patience Bible Study will meet on Monday, June 20th to study lesson #3. The 
leader will be Barb Van Diepen and the hostess will be Margaret Calsbeek. 

Coffee With the Pastor 

Wednesday, June 1, at 9 am. we will be having coffee time with the Pastor . Please 

come and visit Pastor Luke (and Brenda). We love seeing you ALL! 

You will never really love until you love someone who hates you. 

~Jack Hyles 

Music for June 

June 05 Mark and Tanya Dykstra 
 12 Ron and Nancy Dykstra 
 19 Scott and Marlys Dykstra 
 26 Trudy Dykstra 
 
***If anyone would like to sing/play an  
instrument please contact the office and we 
will work you in when there is nothing 
scheduled. We would love to have you 
“praise God with your talents”!  *** 

Coffee Servers for June 

June  5  Larry  &  Rhonda Riebeling 
June  12 Marvin  &  Janice  Runia 
June  19 Ted  &  Eileen  Schutte 
June  26 Dave  &  Lesa  Stofferan 



 
 

5 SE: Dr. Greg Kosters 

C: Pastor Luke 

SW: Arnie Langstraat 

BE: Ken Loerts 

BW: Ed Meendering 

12 SE: Lyle Peelen 

C: Larry Riebeling 

SW: Cal Runia 

BE: Pastor Luke 

BW: Bob Tiedeman 

19 SE: Duane Vande Hoef 

C: Pastor Luke 

SW: Paul Vander Linden 

BE: John Van Diepen 

BW: Harvey Van Ruler 

26 SE: Larry Verdoorn 

C: Lawrence Wiersma 

SW: John Bartels 

BE: Marcus De Boer 

BW: Pastor Luke  

Willing Hands Group 
Willing Hands Group #6 will be responsible for services during the 

month of June. Co-chairpersons are Luella and Harold Eggink, Jan and John 
Juffer and Darcy and Frank Martinez. 

June 5-Jamie Hulstein 

June 12- Mary Hustoft 

June 19- Jan Juffer 

June 26-Jeannette Juffer 

Sunday School Nursery 

After Church Greeters for June 

Library Volunteers 

Will resume in the fall. 

 

 

Bible Study Verses:  

Matthew 9:28-29 

And when He had come into the house, the blind men came to Him. And Jesus said to 
them, "Do you believe that I am able to do this?" They said to Him, "Yes, Lord." 
Then He touched their eyes, saying, "According to your faith let it be to you." (NKJV) 
 
Thoughts: 

 
When I am flying my airplane to Europe, I look down from 33,000 feet and see a cold North 
Atlantic Ocean below me. Here I am, sitting in the cockpit of an airplane that weighs 500,000 
plus pounds, and I wonder why it stays in the air. 
  
I know and understand Bernoulli's Principle and Newton's Laws that tell me how it stays 
aloft; but that does not give me faith that it will fly. I also know that, if the three engines quit, 
we just became test pilots flying what will soon become a submarine. Again, I understand all 
the principles that make it fly; but when I look out at the wing, I cannot actually see them at 
work. 
  
It takes a lot of faith to know that something that I cannot see will keep this monster aloft. I 
heard a statement, or read it somewhere, and always remembered it: "Faith is believing what 
you cannot see, and God's reward for that kind of faith is seeing what you believe." 
(Chris Q) 
 
Action Point: 

 
Hebrews 11:1 states, "Now faith is the substance of things hoped for, the evidence of things 
not seen," (NKJV). Faith is believing in something that you cannot see and cannot touch. Je-
sus tells us in His teachings to have faith. According to Matthew 9:28-29, by believing, we 
are exercising faith. I look out at the wing on my airplane and I believe that it will work. See-
ing it happen is the reward for my faith. 

  
Sportsmen's Tip of the Day: 

 
To be prepared for emergencies, Ann Southerland would make her students tie a bowline be-
hind their backs . . . hanging upside down in their kayaks. Don't forget to check your emer-
gency equipment and know your emergency procedures before you go afield. Also, it is im-
portant to take a CPR class as well as First-Aid courses. 

Sportsmen's Devotional 



 
 

June 2015 

 

 

 

 

1 Jessica McDyer 
   Kimberlie Alexander 

2 Lennis Harberts 
   Kalen Heronimus 

3 Tami Vander Veen 
    Jay Ten Napel 
   Adam Ackerman 

4 Gerrit Hielkema 
   Tammy Breitweiser 

6 John Vos 
   JoAnn Kruger 

   Frank Martinez 
   Jill Leusink 

7 Sandy Lamfers 

8 Kelsey Martinez 

9 Lawrence Wiersma 
   Kelsey Doorenbos 
   Ahbea Harberts 
   Aysha Harberts 

11 Dale De Boer 
      Nancy Dykstra 

12 Lynn Hayenga 
    Sherri Koerselman 

13 Jared Vander Veen 
     Donna Kleinwolterink 
     Noah Leusink 

15 Avery Zylstra 

16 Chris Hurlburt 

17 Minnie De Jong 
     Jacob Leusink 

18 Janelle Van Drunen 
     Mark Langstraat 
     Elizabeth Wynia 

21 Mike Block 

20 Lois Van Diepen 

22 Charles Kruger 
      Chelsea Hulstein 

23 Harold Ernst 
     Joel Van Gelder 

25 Alex Schiphoff 
     Evan Mehls 

26 Karissa Hulstein 

28 Jarred Brouwer 
     Jaxon Loerts 

June Anniversaries  

4-Marlin & Kathy Runia-28 years  
7-Dave and Dawn Myers-30 years  
8-Jacob and Sami Fox– 3 years  
9-Jerrad and Tracee Brouwer-16 years  
10-Ed and Jan Harskamp-52 years  
11-John & Sharon Bartels-50 years  
11-Dr. Brian and Heidi Sayler-22 years  
12-Ellison and Lynn Hayenga-40 years  
12-Loren and Deb Hulstein-31 years  
18-Chris and Tiffany Wynia-17 years  
21-Lennis and Marvella Harberts-31 years  
23-Charles and Katha Kruger-32 years  
25=Brad and Sarah Loerts-11 years  
26-Junior and Imogene Rasmussen-52 years  
27-Ron and Nancy Dykstra-41 years  
28-Mark and Tanya Dykstra-19 years  
30-Kody and Rachel Wills-4 years  

If you would like to be included 
in our Birthday and Anniversary 
Calendar and do not see your 
name, please contact the office 
(sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com or 
754-2783) and let us know your 
dates! We would love to recog-
nize YOU on your special day! 

Thanks 

 

 

June Faith In Action:  

Faith in action for this month is School Supplies! The Osceola County Ministerial Association 

(O.C.M.A.) buys school supplies in bulk to be distributed during school registration (August) 

to low income or needy families. This year, instead of having individuals buy school supplies, 

the O.C.M.A. is asking for monetary donations. If you would like to contribute to the School 

Supply program, you can do so through your offerings with School Supply designations on 

your check. You can also give directly to the O.C.M.A. by dropping off any money to any of 

the pastors in town. Thank you for your continued support of the O.C.M.A. projects! 

 



 
 

June 2016 
Sun Mon Tue Wed

   19am Coffee With Pastor

6 pm Outreach 

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant
 

Ron and Nancy Dykstra 

59am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer Fireside 

Room  

11 am Open Door  

6:30 pm HS Remnant 

6Pray for VBS this week 78:30 am Quilters  8 

12Welcome Dr. John Huber  

9 am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer F.R.  

11 am Open Door  

6:30 pm HS Remnant 

13 
 

 

 

Leona Eben 

148:30 am Quilters  

 

 

 

Delbert Eilders 

156:30-7:45 pm MS Rem-

nant 
 

 

Delbert Eilders 

19Communion Prep 

9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer F.R. 

11 am Open Door  

6:30 pm HS Remnant 

209 am Faith Bible St.  

4 pm Patience Bible St.  

6:00 pm Elders Meet 

7:00 pm Consistory meets  

218:30 am Quilters  

 

Paul Feldkamp; Hudson, Tyler 

and Tesfanesh 

22 
 

 

 

Henry and Barb Fisher

26Communion 

9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer F.R. 

11 am Open Door  

6:30 pm HS Remnant 

27Nursing Homes Sing-a-

Long  

6:30 pm Sibley Specialty Care 

7 pm Country View Manor 

28 8:30 am Quilters  

 

 

 

Stan and Gert Gaalswyk 

29 
 

 

 

Eugene and Renae Groen

Daily Vacation Bible  School Monday through Friday; 5:30

 

 

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

9am Coffee With Pastor 

6 pm Outreach 

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

Ron and Nancy Dykstra  

2 
 

Mark and Tanya Dykstra;  

Tanner and Makya 

3 

 

Scott and Marlys Dysktra 

4 
 

 

Trudy Dykstra 

9 10 11 
 

 

 

Harold Luella Eggink 

7:45 pm MS Rem-

 

16 

 

Jon and Amy Elser; 

Mariah, Maverick 

17 
 

 

 

Anita Ernst 

18 
 

 

 

Harold and Mim Ernst 

Henry and Barb Fisher 

23 
 

 

 

Jacob and Sami Fox; Norah 

24 
 

 

 

Mike and Michelle Fox 

25 
 

 

Russel and Ashley Gaalswyk; 

Jagger and Alexis 

Eugene and Renae Groen 

30 
 

 

 

Robert and Janice Groen 

  

Daily Vacation Bible  School Monday through Friday; 5:30-8:30 pm. Dinner will be served. 


